
RESOLUTION 
Naming Future Greenway as “Ridgewalk” 
 
 

 

 

 

 WHEREAS, the Community Connectivity Plan has recommended a greenway connecting Riverwalk and 

downtown southwards to Cates Creek Park and the surrounding neighborhoods since 2009; and 

 

WHEREAS, the alignment of this greenway has shifted as feasibility and design have progressed; and 

 

 WHEREAS, a community survey conducted from June 1 to June 18, 2022 suggested the name Ridgeway 

and while the community responded well to the name, an alternative of Ridgewalk was also suggested; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the name Ridgewalk was unanimously recommended by the Parks and Recreation Board on 

Aug. 16, 2022, as it coordinates with the existing Riverwalk greenway name and doesn’t create awkward or 

redundant language; and 

 

 WHEREAS, this greenway is under development by the town, the above steps are in reasonable alignment 

with Town Code Section 3-29 since the public is not asking to rename an existing facility; 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved the Hillsborough Board of Commissioners establishes the name 

“Ridgewalk” for the proposed greenway running south from Riverwalk to Cates Creek Park. 

 

 Approved this 12th day of September 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

Jenn Weaver, Mayor 

Town of Hillsborough 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attestation: 

 

 

Sarah Kimrey, Town Clerk 


